
Dear Friends,         April,2015 

There were several times it snowed in March and it was too windy to open your eyes in April. It 

seemed that it would be winter forever. I am very glad that leaves from the trees are starting to 

come out and flowers are blooming now. The change in weather means that we are now ready to 

take our kids outside again. Our children were not able to go out during the long winter. The children 

enjoy being outside and it is good for them to be outdoors. I know they are excited to be outside 

playing and enjoying the better weather.  

Many volunteers have told us that the attitude of our caregivers has changed a lot and they have 

noticed progress with many of the children. Some of them are walking with agate trainers, smiling 

and listening to our activities.  

 

 

The caregivers are participating in skits, singing, and telling stories to the children. Moreover, they 

don’t mind singing gospel songs which I translate from Korean Songs.  Here is an example of one of 

the songs we sing, "I don’t have any gold and silver but I can give you what I have with the name of J.  

J said that the water became the wine, the storm changed to be 

still and YingDan can see now."  Yingdan is one of our children 

at Dream Home and she is blind. Our caregivers have seen good 

change in her recently. She is moving around more and is trying 

to eat by herself.   So, the caregivers are happy to sing “J said 

that YingDan can see now”.  Our wonderful teacher Li and I tell 

B stories every day. One day, I told them I want to see them in 

heaven. I asked them if they want to see me in heaven. They said “Yes”. I was very pleased with their 

response so I told them, "We can live together in the world but, we cannot live together unless we 

have the same spirit in heaven." Several caregivers are very interested in knowing about Him. So, I 

took 4 caregivers to an Easter service and Alice, our Occupational Therapist gave them Easter eggs. 

This is the beginning of something new in their lives. Please lift up each of the caregivers in prayer.  

YongEn (Sam) participated in an International chess competition. He was the representative of his 

school. He won in the HunNan district. He wasn't as successful in the city competition. I am so proud 

of him. A reporter from the  TV station wanted to interview Sam but he didn’t want to be 



interviewed as he said he didn’t want everybody to know that he is an orphan. Please pray for his 

confidence in Him. 

ZhiLei, We continue to ask you to pray for his adoption. One family from USA is praying about him 

and deciding if they would like to adopt Zhilei. I sent them a 

video showing ZhiLei’s movement and his legs X-ray and 

medical report. If it is God’s will, he will find a family if not, 

our God will provide the best way for him. He is doing so 

well in the school. Many times he gets 100 score in Math 

and Chinese. Please continually join us in praying for his 

adoption. 

Elaine, It is not easy for me to come back home from the orphanage each day because Elaine used to 

welcome me when I came back home. Recently a group of American people were in China and they 

understood that I missed Elaine.  They know what is love, they know it is not easy for people to 

miss someone. But, I am very grateful that Elaine’s recovering is very well. She is doing her best to 

follow her Doctor’s instruction and she is having physical therapy continually. We talk often by 

phone. March 30th was her 75th birthday. Many friends from China sent an email with greetings for 

her birthday and a special memory of her. We also saw each other through SKYPE during her 

birthday party in her church. People from the night market, custodians from our apartment, 

neighbors and Elaine’s friends always ask me when she will be back to China. Everyone misses Elaine, 

not only me. She is a very special sister and a very lovely person. We will never forget her lovely 

heart. Please keep praying for her health. She appreciates everybody’s prayers for her. 

I need our Lord every moment, I also need your prayer. I cannot do anything without Him and your 

prayer. Please, join us to pray for our children. Everyone has noticed a difference since they came to 

Dream Home. They are healthy by His grace. People can see His miracle through our children. During 

this season the children can easily become unwell and get a cold or cough. Please, pray for their 

health. I want to be healthy too for His glory. I have been having some headaches since I had my 

accident in July 2012, this happens especially in winter. Please pray for my health too. 

Lastly, we would like to clarify the intent of the two donation options for us: donations to World 

Outreach are for MIGYEONG personally while donations sent to “Ambassadors Of Joy” in Tulsa are 

for the ministry here in Shenyang with the orphans and their needs at our discretion. Again, we are 



so appreciative of your support financially and in prayer! We would have to close up shop for sure 

without you all standing with us! 

Love, Migyeong and Elaine 

Ambassadors of Joy (China) 
508 West Lookout Drive Ste 14-1005 
Richardson, Texas 75080   

             OR  

World Outreach 

P. O. Box 747 

Live Oak, Ca. 95953  

With “Elaine Hennessy & MIGYEONG KANG - China” in the memo of the check 

For “online” donations, go to www.worldoutreach.info where you can donate via PayPal or using a 
Credit card or Debit card. 

 Our mailing address in China: 

MIGYEONG KANG(Cell:134 7 819 9 972) 

18 XinAnJiangJie  1-10-2, HuangGuQu 

Shenyang, Liaoning 110035 CN 

Our US phone number in Shenyang: 

918-289-2150 / 512-380-1139         

 

http://www.worldoutreach.info/
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